
 

 

Spring has been a busy season for the Members and Staff of the Police Ser-
vice as we continue to move forward with various projects and initiatives. 

The Police Service is in the process of adopting an enhanced dispatch service, 
through Brandon E-911 which will allow a more efficient service and officer 
safety.    Upgrades are being made to the radio/communication systems in 
the vehicles and portables.  In-car video systems are being installed in all the 
police units. 

The majority of our significant infrastructure related projects have been com-
pleted, with the Fire Suppression system finally being completed in the Bird-
tail Detachment. 

The Service is presently fully staffed with the recent graduation of four new 
recruits and the hiring of an experienced officer.   

Several communities have approached D.O.P.S. to assist in the development 
of their community security service.  We are presently working on a Commu-
nity Safety Officer proposal which would enhance the security and safety capacity within the community, as well as 
allow for a closer working relationship between D.O.P.S. and the local community service. 

In closing, I would like to congratulate Constable Derek Smoke and Constable Amy Roulette as recent recipients of 
the St. John Ambulance Life Saving Awards.  I would also like to recognize Constable Devon LeBlanc as being a 
member of the Championship Team and Tournament MVP in the 2012 Canadian Senior AAA Hockey Champion-
ships (Allen Cup). 

HAVE A SAFE AND ENJOYABLE POW-WOW SUMMER! 

aŜŜƎΩǿŜǘŎƘ Ϥ ²ƻǇƛŘŀ 

D.A. (Doug) Palson 
Chief of Police 
Dakota Ojibway Police Service 
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MISSION STATEMENT 

ά{ǘǊƛǾŜ ǘƻ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŀŦŜǘȅΣ 
security, trust and protection 
of the First Nation Communi-
ties:  Birdtail Sioux,  Canu-
pawakpa Dakota Nation, 
Roseau River, Sandy Bay and 
Sioux Valley.  Uphold the 
highest standards of profes-
sionalism and to honor the 
cultures, beliefs and tradi-
tions of the  First Nations 
families and communities of 
which the Department ser-
ǾƛŎŜǎΦέ 

Sandy Bay Ground Search and Rescue  

A Ground Search and Rescue Course was recently held in Sandy Bay First 
Nation.  This Certificate Course was offered through the Office of the Fire 
Commission and facilitated by the Dakota Ojibway Police Service.  

Sandy Bay is working towards having their own Chapter in the near future.   
Another certificate course is tentatively scheduled in August.  In order  
to receive a certificate, participants are required to submit a non-expired 
copy of the Standard First Aid / CPR Certificate.  

There is a Manitoba Provincial Search and Rescue course scheduled in  
the near future at Clear Lake, Manitoba.  A team must have five members 
on board in order to register.  The exercise is hosted by S.A.R. Manitoba in 
September. 

Congratulations to the D.O.P.S. Members and Sandy Bay Community 
Members who successfully completed the course.  This is a good example 
of communities working together for a safer community. 



 

 

Dakota Ojibway Police Service  

Employee Profile  
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Cst. Nicki Asham 

Nicki Asham was born and raised in Portage 
la Prairie.  She graduated from Portage 
Collegiate Institute in 1994.  She has four 
daughters.  She returned from New York in 
2004 and resided in Onanole, MB.  Nicki 
enjoys playing hockey, jogging, quadding 
and snowmobiling and spend time with her 
daughters. 

She graduated from ACC Police Studies May 4, 2012.  Nicki Asham is hon-
oured to be a part of Dakota Ojibway Police Service and looking forward to 
serving the Community of Sandy Bay. 

 

Cst. Amanda Lathlin 
Amanda Lathlin is from Opaskwayak Cree 
Nation.  Amanda graduated from the 
University College of the North Law En-
forcement Program in The Pas, MB and 
went on to enroll at ACC Police Studies 
Program where she graduated from the 
Program May 4, 2012.   
She is very excited to be working as a 
DOPS member and looking forward to working together with the commu-
nity members of Roseau River Anishinabe First Nation. 

Cst. Ryan Raflant 

Ryan Raflant was born and raised in 
Stonewall, MB.  He attended school in 
Stonewall.  Ryan enjoys physical activities 
and playing soccer. 

Ryan recently graduated from Assiniboine 
Community College Police Studies Pro-
gram.  He is looking forward to working 
and getting to know the Community of Sioux Valley Dakota Nation.   

 

Cst. David Sutherland 

David Sutherland grew up on a farm out-
side Brandon.  He graduated from Crocus 
Plains Regional Secondary School.  He 
enjoys playing hockey, rugby and basket-
ball.   

David recently completed the Police Stud-
ies Program at Assiniboine Community 
College.  He is excited to finally fulfill his dream as a police officer with 
the Sandy Bay Detachment. 

 

Cst. Bruno Rossi 

Bruno Rossi is from the Sapotaweyak Cree 
Nation.  Bruno was raised and attended 
school in Barrows, MB.  He graduated from 
the Swan River Collegiate.  Bruno worked 
with INCO for sometime until he enrolled 
and was accepted into the Law Enforcement 
Academy in Winnipeg.  Bruno enjoys spend-
ing time with his family.  They enjoy outdoor 
activities and sports as a family. 

Bruno was previously with DOPS seven years ago and has joined the po-
lice service as an experienced officer.   He is also looking forward to get 
ting reacquainted with Roseau River Community members.  

2012 D.O.P.S. Recruits 

On September 12, 2011, DOPS re-
ceived a call from a Sioux Valley Da-
kota Nation resident requesting as-
sistance to a life threatening inci-
dent.   

Cst. Smoke and Cost. Roulette imme-
diately attended the residence and 
located the incident.  Through their 
joint effort and quick action, they 
were able to save and revive the 
victim.  

If not for the quick actions of both Constable Smoke and Constable Rou-
lette, the young victim would have surely perished. 

The Dakota Ojibway Police Service acknowledges the heroic effects of Con-
stable Smoke and Constable Roulette by being awarded this Commenda-
tion. 

Cst. Smoke and Cst. Roulette received The Life Saving Medal of the Order of 
St. John Ambulance by Honourable Philip S. Lee, Lieutenant Governor of 
Manitoba  on May 31, 2012. 

COMMENDATION / LIFE SAVING AWARD   

 

 

 

Canupawakpa Elders Luncheon with Members from the West Detach-
ment serving the Elders.    

Dakota Ojibway Police Service Members and Staff are actively involved 
within the First Nations communities that are serviced.  This provides 
an opportunity to build a positive relationship and carry out the 
άaƛǎǎƛƻƴ {ǘŀǘŜƳŜƴǘέΦ 

D.O.P.S. ñCOMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT  



 

 

CRIME PREVENTION FEATURE  

Our youth programs have recently concluded for the summer.  The Sandy Bay Youth Corps was invited by the Sioux Valley Cadet Corps for a game of 
ƭŀŎǊƻǎǎŜ ƻƴ WǳƴŜ сΣ нлмнΦ  Lǘ ǿŀǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǿƛƴŘ ǳǇ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎΦ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sioux Valley celebrated their graduation the following week inviting family and friends to a short drill demonstration, slide show and presentation of 
awards.  Most improved was presented to Jonathan Mintuck; Brest Drill went to Michael Dominque-Taylor; and the award for Top Overall was received 
by Alex Courchene.  Outstanding Achievement Certificates went ot Corbin Wasicuna, Austin Bell, Delia Starr, Dayton Eastman, Harmony Taylor and Kayla 
Mecas.  The Dakota Ojibway Police Service would like to thank  the ACC Police Studies Student Volunteers who gave  their time and effort to assist in our 
program. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A safety day was held in conjunction with Progressive Agriculture at Ginew School in Roseau River on June 7, 2012 for Grades 2-6.  We had six safety sta-
tions that provided interactive activities to students who rotated between 20 minute learning sessions.  A special thank you to all our presentersτGinew 
Wellness, DOPS, Roseau River CFS, Roseau River School, Manitoba Agriculture and Farmers with Disabilities.  Working Together, we can improve the 
safety and health of children in our rural areas. 

 

On June 12, 2012, the Roseau River School Grades 5/6 and 7/8 graduated from the Aboriginal Shield Program.  
The ASP is designed to offer culturally relevant teachings that can easily be adapted and expanded to fit indi-
vidual community needs and complement existing local initiatives.  It is a twelve lesson program for grades 5/6 
and 7/8.  Students use a five step decision making model to make healthy choices.  DRUMτ Decision making 
model:  DRUMSτDetermine the situation; RτRemember you have choices; UτUnderstand the conse-
quences; MτMake a decision; SτSelf-evaluate. 
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Thank you to all who attended our National Victims of Crime 
Awareness Week Resource Fair. 


